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After emerging as a new Independent Nation, the Government of the Republic of South Sudan has placed its importance on building institutions, its regulatory and policy frameworks on the most of development areas. H.E. the President of the Republic has recognized the importance of ‘paradigm shift’ of the disaster management businesses from ‘reactive response to proactive risk management towards resilient nation development’. The government has thus positioned its priority on Disaster Risk Reduction (DRR) by establishing a dedicated Ministry, the Ministry of Humanitarian Affairs and Disaster Management (MoHADM) and confirmed its increasing recognition by mainstreaming DRR into development planning and practice. It has also been focusing on the root causes of vulnerabilities in order to mitigate the future risks of disasters and taking into consideration the climate change impacts. South Sudan is now a member of the IGAD Disaster Response Fund (IDRF). 


The government has set up a vision to ‘build a Nation able to predict, manage and reduce impacts of disasters’. It has also shown a signicant progress on drafting the National Disaster Management Policy which will be aligned with all humanitarian laws, protocols and treaties that are rooted in the United Nations and Regional Charters.The disaster management policy and strategies will focus on saving lives and livelihoods, restoring dignity and sustaining hope for the vulnerable groups.


Currently, the Republic of South Sudan is critically engage in building partnership with Regional and international bodies that ensure disaster risk reduction is a national and local priority with a strong institutional basis for implementation. As a result, the Intergovernmental Authority on Development (IGAD) has recently launched a generic hazard mapping and Atlas featuring six major causes of disasters in the IGAD region which includes: floods, drought, malaria, tsetse fly, army warm and volcanic eruption. Key government officials were trained by IGAD on Geo-spatial Technology and the application of Early Warning tools. 


The government has been receiving significant support from partners, UN agencies, development and humanitarian organizations and academia. However, mobilizing much needed resources to kick start implementing the Five Years Strategic Plan (2013-2018) on Disaster Management and balancing the investment on risk reduction and response activities remains a great challenge in South Sudan. This can be overcome with extended and continued support from the donors, UN agencies, and humanitarian and development partners. The government encourages the UN agencies, and development and humanitarian partners to come forward to strengthening the capacity of DRR institutions in establishing a comprehensive disaster management system from national to local level to allow for a constant response to support the people in need in the community.


Thank you.
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